The Personnel and Benefits Committee and the Non-Tenure Track Faculty (NTTF) Committee recommend that the Faculty Assembly consider and approve the following motion:

We recommend that the Non-Tenure Track Faculty promotion amounts be standardized across colleges and departments at $3000.  We also request that each year, promotion amounts for the NTTF be increased by the same percentage as the Tenure-Track Faculty promotion amounts.

Background:

Compensation amounts for Tenure-Track Faculty promotions are standard across the UCCS campus and each year these amounts increase by the same percentage as the merit pool.

According to Institutional Research, in 2008 the promotion to Associate Professor was approximately $5000 and to Professor $6540. Yet the NTTF promotion from Instructor to Senior Instructor varies greatly, ranging from $1000 to $3000 depending on the college.  We request that this amount be standardized. In setting the amount an Instructor should receive at the time of promotion, we must keep in mind that this is the ONLY promotion for which NTTF are eligible. Therefore, we feel that setting the bar this year at $3000 for promotion to Senior Instructor is warranted.

In addition, the TTF promotion amounts increase each year based on the merit pool.  Consequently, the Instructor to Senior Instructor promotion amount should also increase, for the same reason, i.e. to keep pace with the market and inflation.

This issue was raised at the end of last academic year.  At that time, Chancellor Shockley-Zalabak stated that with the Faculty Assembly’s approval, she would take this initiative to the University Budget Advisory Committee (UBAC).  UBAC would then assess the effect of the proposal on the budget and approve or reject it.  The Chancellor was overall supportive of this request.

